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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL TO THE

DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

GRASS DALE CENTER

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 23, 2008
Members Present:  Jack Akester, Carol Harman, James Lafferty, Paula Voshell, Mary Wicks, Gary Wirt
Members Excused:  Dr. Anthony Brazen, Andrea Guest, Shirley Jackson, Robert Marceluk, George Meldrum, Lisa Pertzoff, Brenda Phillips, Janet Ray, Charles Sawchenko, Chuck Tarver

Associate Members Present:  Linda Adam, Dan Atkins, Carlyle Hooff, James Larks, Catherine McKay, William Rhines

Associate Members Excused:  Sally Allshouse, Bruce Lorenz

Associate Members Absent:  Julie Cutler, Michael Kriner, Brenda Sands

Interested Parties:  Chris DiSanto, Michael Kelleher, Susanna Kramer, William Mason, Aimee McFarlan, Melissa Smith
	TOPIC

Call to Order

Review of Minutes

Chairman’s Report

Stakeholder Input – DSAMH

  Planning Activities

Nominating Committee

Children’s Committee

DPC Advisory Committee

Membership Committee

Director’s Report

Old/New Business

Public Comment

Adjournment
	DISCUSSION 

Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Meeting attendees were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.  He apologized for having rescheduled the October meeting and shared the factors influencing his decision regarding same.

Chairman Lafferty invited Rev. Rhines to speak about Joe Rogers’ role with Delaware’s Consumer Recovery Advocacy Coalition.  Meeting participants were informed of the plenary meetings and teleconferences to be hosted by Mr. Rogers.

Chairman Lafferty spoke briefly about the mental health block grant peer review.  He reported that the block grant application was approved with minor modifications for clarification purposes.  Melissa Smith will share positive feedback from other states at the peer review at the November Council meeting.

Melissa Smith provided an overview of the division’s strategic plan.  She highlighted the planning and input process, and fundamental principles on which the strategic plan was based.  The division’s seven strategic goals, objectives, and 2008 and 2009 priority initiatives were reviewed.  It was noted that the initiatives listed are not inclusive but a representation of the division’s undertaking under the specific objectives.

Concerns were raised regarding DPC’s decision about the piloting of the exemplary discharge practices, and the need to address nicotine dependency across the system and to make the clinics a unified system.  It was noted that substance abuse treatment referrals have decreased due to variances in smoking policies across different treatment locations which may cause contractual implications.  Council emphasized the importance for stakeholder input in the process due to the plan’s impact on the system.
Ms. Smith solicited Council members for feedback regarding a stakeholder input process.  Council exchanged dialog regarding the need to make the strategic planning process more encompassing.  A suggestion to develop a survey monkey regarding key issues was presented.  Melissa will review feedback provided at today’s meeting and develop a format for stakeholder input.

Gary Wirt reported that the Nominating Committee will present the slate of candidates for chair and vice-chair at the November Council meeting in preparation for the election of officers in December.   He announced that Jim Lafferty will run for re-election as chair.  It was noted that nominations from the floor will be accepted at the November meeting.  Individuals interested in the chair or vice-chair positions or in making a nomination were invited to communicate same to either Sally Allshouse or Gary Wirt.

Nothing to report at this time.

The next meeting of the DPC Advisory Committee will be held November 19 at 2:30 in the DPC Springer Executive Conference Room.

Through the chairman, meeting participants were informed of the recent Council reappointments.  Chairman Lafferty conveyed Mary Wicks’ interest in reappointment and indicated he will follow up with the Governor’s Office regarding same.
Michael Kelleher spoke of the issue with the mental health block grant input process and reassured Council that the problem will not occur again.  Chairman Lafferty conveyed his appreciation for the extended comment period.

There was a discussion about the economic outlook and budget cuts.
Mr. Kelleher commented on the recent healthcare career fairs and the anticipation that all RN positions will be filled.  Council was informed of the one remaining psychiatrist vacancy and the successful recruitment of a forensic psychiatrist, chief psychiatrist and quality assurance administrator.

Council was informed that the division has awarded the HUD IV contract to Connections. Cathy McKay spoke of the transitional housing program for the homeless and encouraged meeting participants to contact Connections regarding individuals in need of housing.

Mr. Kelleher reported that in January the division will open two group homes in New Castle County.  Efforts to identify individuals who are dually diagnosed with developmental disabilities in DPC who could be better served in the community were shared.

A point of clarification was raised by Gary Wirt regarding the distribution of the division’s quarterly reports on the status of the task force recommendations.  Mr. Kelleher confirmed the process will continue and shared the proposed schedule for distribution.
Cathy McKay announced that Connections is a recipient of a SAMHSA grant to provide treatment for the chronically homeless.   The grant will enhance their PATH homeless outreach services with the addition of a mobile treatment team.

Meeting participants were reminded of the upcoming MHA E-Racing the Blues© annual run/walk on October 26.

None provided.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  
	ACTION

Carlyle Hooff moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Jack Akester seconded the motion.  All were in favor.




The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held Thursday, November 20, 2008 at the Buena Vista Conference and Reception Center.
